TOWN OF HAMILTON
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING
WEDNESDAY, MAY 26, 2021

Chairman Blaine Lee called this special meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 26, 2021 for the purposes of discussing an issue with the construction of a road off of a township road without approval or necessary permits and also reviewing financing options for the new town hall site.  Roll call found all board members present.
MIKE MALOTT (OWNER) AND MARK DUMMER (CONTRACTOR) – N7118 HOLLEY RD HOLMEN:
The town board reviewed the problem that was presented at the last town board meeting regarding this property and stated that we are not happy where the road was constructed and since the damage is all ready done, we are requiring the following conditions to be met by the owner and contractor:
1)  A water berm must be installed on the hill with the flow going to the left toward the undisturbed vegetation as you come down the hill.
2) All conditions required by land conservation are to be followed.
3) Any erosion or water damage to the neighbor’s property or to the Town of Hamilton’s right of way (including the road), will be the responsibility of the owner/contractor.
A motion was made by Lee and Supervisor Hoyer seconded to approve these conditions while Mr. Malott and Mr. Dummer both agreed to fully accept these terms.  Motion carried.
FINANCING OF NEW TOWN HALL SITE:  Chairman Lee has been looking around for financing options and stated that Union State Bank has agreed to a loan of 20 years and offers the best interest rate.  This would be contingent on the approval of the electors.  Lee motioned to approve going ahead to get the loan locked as soon as possible even though we may wait to start building for a year due to current lumber prices.  Degenhardt supported the motion with a second and it passed. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m with a motion by Degenhardt and seconded by Hoyer.  

                                                                                                                   __________________________
                                                                                                                   Sara Schultz, Clerk
